ATTACHMENT A

The review of the administration of the Bull Run Management Unit involves three tasks in two phases with tasks 1 and 2 occurring simultaneously:   

Task 1: 
Develop and recommend a set of guiding principles.  

The purpose of creating guiding principles is to establish and agree upon conditions and outcomes that must be achieved or avoided in order to maximize the probability that the administrative arrangements ultimately developed would be acceptable.  

The guiding principles would be developed in a series of roundtable discussions involving community representatives, Mt. Hood National Forest staff and Water Bureau staff.  A neutral facilitator will guide these discussions.  The guiding principles produced from these discussions will be brought to Council as a resolution for consideration.  

Completion is anticipated by October 31, 2003.

Task 2: 
Develop and recommend a work plan for the administrative review process.  

This work plan would provide a detailed scope, approach and schedule for conducting the administrative review process. Council will be briefed on the tasks, approaches and schedules included in this work plan as part of its discussion of Guiding Principles described in Task 1.   

Completion is anticipated by October 31, 2003.

Task 3.  
Develop and recommend a long-term (e.g. 20-30 year) Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) along with associated implementing mechanisms.   
The long-term MOU would establish the administrative and decision-making structure under which the Bull Run Management Unit would be operated during the coming two to three decades.  Roles, responsibilities, financial obligations, and regulatory compliance frameworks would be established, as would mechanisms for periodically updating arrangements and resolving disputes.  When completed, the long-term MOU would be brought to Council as an ordinance for consideration. 

As this effort may take several years, periodic progress reports to Council are planned with the first one scheduled for Fall, 2004.  
